
WeCAN Board Meeting 
March 27, 2019 
 
The first item was introducing the Toni- Zabiti Circus Event this Summer. This will be a circus show that 
will be held in the West Colfax neighborhood and in other neighborhoods around the city. It will be a free 
event involving local talent and artists. They are working to settle on a date and location for the event in 
West Colfax. 
 
Next was an update on the recent meeting to discuss the idea of starting a dog park here in West Colfax. 
One suggestion was the southwest corner of Sloan’s Lake and another was Nettie Moore Park. There 
seems to be considerable interest in this project and further discussions will continue. 
 
There was an update on the Zocalo project at 17th and Newton. We received a letter of opposition from 
some of the close neighbors to this project. David Zucker will be presenting at the April general meeting. 
There is less affordability than promised, but many units of for-sale affordability. Nothing else from the 
WeCAN working group was addressed (green space, parking, etc) 
 
The next update was on the recent Over the Clover update meeting at the Alamo Drafthouse Cinema. 
Cole gave a summary. CDOT still needs to do a feasibility study. More community input is needed, there 
are thoughts on having a kiosk at the library and holding meetings in spanish. Discussion on how this 
project will affect affordable housing; stadium wants to see more affordable for their employees. This is a 
long-term project for West Colfax.Dan Shah will be coming to the April meeting to share more about the 
updates.  
 
The next point was the need to purchase more stickers and supplies for the new neighbor welcome 
packets.  Quotes for next month’s meeting. 
 
The business outreach team met and is working on drafts of new letters to reach out to businesses. 
 
The sustainability committee met to discuss some new initiatives such as a neighborhood composting 
pilot. Also the tree planting day on April 27 was discussed.  
 
Also, the need for someone to help with the website was discussed. 
 
Social events committee will meet in April, idea of working a mini happy hour before or after our general 
meetings. 


